
 
 

January 7, 2025 
 
 
ELECTRONIC EMAIL 
DIGITAL READ RECEIPT REQUESTED 
 
Richard P. Gard, Registered Agent 
Professional Home Design, Inc. 
202 South 2nd Street East 
Riverton, WY 82501 
 
Michael F. Gard doing business as Gard Enterprises 
1225 West Monroe Ave. 
Riverton, WY 82501 
m_mgard@msn.com 
 
Richard P. Gard doing business as Gard Enterprises 
1201 West Monroe Ave. 
Riverton, WY 82501 
richardgard@gmail.com 
 
RE:  Administrative Order for Compliance Termination, EPA Docket No. CWA-08-2010-0003 
 
Dear Messrs. Gard: 
 
The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) is providing you this written notification of the closure 
of the EPA Administrative Order for Compliance (Order), Docket No. CWA-08-2010-0003, issued to 
Professional Home Design, Inc., Michael F. Gard doing business as Gard Enterprises, and Richard P. 
Gard doing business as Gard Enterprises on December 22, 2009.  
 
Please be advised that you are still required to comply with the Clean Water Act, its implementing 
regulations, and any applicable permits.  
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If you have any questions regarding this letter or any other matter pertinent to compliance with the 
CWA, you may contact Rebecca Little Owl, Enforcement Officer, at (303) 312-6219 or 
littleowl.rebecca@epa.gov. Any questions from counsel should be directed to Peggy Livingston, Senior 
Assistant Regional Counsel, at (303) 312-6858 or livingston.peggy@epa.gov. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
       Colleen Rathbone, Manager 
       Water Enforcement Branch 
       Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Division 
 
 
 
 
cc:  Regional Hearing Clerk, EPA Region 8 
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